



Rolls Crescent • Hulme • Manchester • M15 5FT

T 0161 209 9930

@Rolls Crescent

E admin@rolls-crescent.manchester.sch.uk www.rolls-crescent.manchester.sch.uk

Dear Parent/ Carer,

We are writing to you today to let you know that because of recent developments in regards to coronavirus, we have taken the decision to postpone parent/carer afternoon on Wednesday 18th March.

At the moment the government is not closing schools in England. However, as a school, we are planning for this event and will communicate all details to you through letter and our website/twitter if school is to close down.

If your child does develop a cough and/or a fever (above 37.8 degrees) please follow government advice and self-isolate for 7 days. This absence will be authorised given the special circumstances.

The advice most relevant to you and your family at the moment is hand hygiene. If you want further information you can log onto the DFE page where all the advice we are given can be found:

https://www.gov.uk/government/topical-events/coronavirus-covid-19-uk-government-response

If you are not a regular viewer of our website or twitter page it might be a good time to get into the habit. If school were to close down then we would all become more reliant on Twitter, blogs and the school website for information. Now would be a good time to get online.

http://rolls-crescent.manchester.sch.uk/

https://rolls-crescent.manchester.sch.uk/blog/

https://twitter.com/Rolls Crescent

We will continue to communicate with key information and relevant news as and when we are given it.

Thank you for your continued support and hoping you all stay safe.

Yours sincerely

J Reynolds and H Turner

Heads of School

















